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The current system of Temporary Licences required for interstate transit does neither. It is
both administratively cumbersome and lacks a genuine emergency process, which could
potentially threaten the production processes in Gladstone. This hypothetical, but
plausible, example involves a General Licence holder defaulting just at the time the
shipment is needed, leaving the shipper with no recourse to apply for a Temporary
Licence, and which is also susceptible to challenge, leading to further delays.

The Rio Tinto Bauxite & Alumina business intends to maintain its current level of
company owned and Australian crewed fleet. This approach provides the flexibility
required by our business and delivers significant value to our operations.

Accordingly, we strongly support the Bill's proposal to clarify the permitting processes for
both Australian and foreign registered vessels, and to remove of the ‘notice in response’
process from the Act.

While a little short on detail, the proposed permit system appears to represent a simplified
permit application process and a sensible method of reducing bureaucracy and
enhancing access to competitive international shipping services. This would increase
certainty for those using coastal shipping services, but ensure maritime safety and
environmental standards are continued to be met. The flexibility suggested by the
proposed legislation promises to increase efficiencies, without compromising safety
compliance or environmental protections.

Rio Tinto Bauxite & Alumina would seek clarification on how intrastate shipping will be
impacted by the proposed legislation, so as to avoid any unintended consequences.
There is sufficient ambiguity in the current legislation regarding Customs and Immigration
issues to warrant a clear determination of the application that the proposed legislation will
have to vessels engaged in intra-state trading.

We have had the opportunity to review and contribute to a submission to be made by the
Australian Aluminium Council regarding the Bill, and confirm that we are broadly
supportive of the content of that submission.

If you have any queries, please do not hesitate to contact Julia Wilkins

Yours sincerely

Phillip Strachan
President and CEO — Bauxite & Alumina
Aluminium
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